UNOFFICIAL TRANSLATION

Lao People’s Democratic Republic
Peace Independence Democracy Unity Prosperity

The Prime Minister’s Office No: 560/PMO
Vientiane Capital, dated: 20.4.2018

Notification

To: - Ministers, Heads of Ministry-Equivalent State Organisations,
- Governors of Vientiane Capital and Provinces Countrywide

Subject: Notification to increase the minimum wage of labour in Lao PDR

- Referring to the report No. 0665/LSW of the Ministry of Labour and Social Welfare,
dated 13th March 2018

- Referring to the guidance and decision from ministerial meeting held on 20" April
2018

The Prime Minister Office would like to inform you about the decision from the ministerial
meeting as the following:

1) It's been agreed to increase the minimum wage of labour in Lao PDR from 900.000 kip
(nine hundred thousand kip) to 1.100.000 kip (one million one hundred thousand kip)
per person per month and this notification shall be implemented from 1°* May 2018.

2) The Ministry of Labour and Social Welfare is assigned to coordinate with relevant
stakeholders to monitor and encourage the strict and effective implementation of the
notification.

Therefore, we have issued this announcement for your acknowledgement and please
implement according to this official notification.

Minister,
Head of the Prime Minister's Office

[Signed and sealed]

Phet Phomphiphak



